seen service in Phillipsburg, Fort Erie and St. Catharines,
twelve are still living, but among the list are names that have
long been forgotten., this old sheet of paper being all that
remains to recall their names to those who knew the bearers
in the long ago. .

Three members of No. 1 Company served over 23 years
continuously and were awarded the long service medal by a
grateful government. John Clockenburg, who had been in the
Prussian army and served in the Franco-Prussian war be-
fore coming to Niagara, James Hartley and Joseph Masters.
James Hartley first came to Niagara with the Scarboro Rifles
m 1864-65, and liked the place so well that he came back
later and remained perrhanently. Joining No. 1 Company as
bugler, he rose to the rank of bugle major, and occupied that
position till the company was disbanded. I can remember
how all the children admired Mr. Hartley’s martial appear-
ance as he marched at the head of the procession whenever
No. 1 appeared in public. The last time I remember seeing
him march thus was when the funeral of the late T “rank
Bishop was held, this being only a short time before the
company went out of existersze.. In speaking of the Fenian
excitement of 1866, Mr. Hartley told me he engaged on the
steamer City of Toronto after the Fenian raid was over in
1866, and was on the boat when the Fenian prisoners, who
had been confined in the Torento jail, were released and sent
across the lake to Lewiston, en' route to Buffalo, each man
having his passage paid and being given $3.00 besides by the
Canadian government.

Joseph Masters came honestly by his love of soldiering.
as his father was a sergeant in the GOth Regiment and received
his discharge while the regi.ient was in this vicinity. He
joined No. 1 Company in 1861 and served in it continuously
till 1889, when he gayve up active military life. though he
always took a keen imterest in such matters till his death.
He received a Fenian raid medal when his fellow veterans
did and also received a land grant with the rest.

A complete list of the members of Ne. 1 Company cannot
be obtained just now, but we hope to get it later. Richard
Wynn was the last veteran of 1866 to answer the last cali,
and he was, by his own request, carried to the grave by some
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